STATEMENT
By Prof. Oleg Manaev

On February 22-25 I took part at the International Conference “A New Quest for Democracy” and other events in Bratislava organized by various Slovak institutions and devoted to the President Bush – President Putin summit, and where we succeeded to put to the agenda the Belarus issue. With this regard I’ve faced a new serious pressure from the Belarusian authorities. After my participation was covered by the Belarusian TV and interpreted as “the Western funded service against Belarusian people” leadership of the Belarusian State University, where I work 35 years, made an administrative reprimand for “the discipline violation”. And this is despite I did not miss any classes or tutorials. 
Moreover, since March 1 through March 5 I was going to attend and make presentation at another International Think Tank Social Sector Networking Workshop organized by USAID in Prague. Unfortunately, my attempt to get approval from the University authorities (I even asked not a scholarly trip but a short vacation on my own expenses) was failed. I was informed that if coming to Prague I would be fired immediately because of “another discipline violation”. During last years I’m ready for various challenges, including arrest or emigration, but on my mind, this case would be not an appropriate payment. So, to my regret I had to cancel my participation at this important Conference.  

On my mind, this case is an evident of Belarusian authorities growing pressure not only for their opponents’ civic activities but academic freedom as well. And I’d like international community to take in mind these circumstances in their assessments of what is going on in Belarus.    
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